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Department: Education

Person Testifying: Dr. Christina M. Kishimoto, Superintendent of Education

Title of Bill: SB 0971  RELATING TO THE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION.

Purpose of Bill: Appropriates funds for a scholarship program to be directed and 
administered by the department of education to make awards to 
students pursuing a degree in teaching at a state accredited institution 
of higher education for successful completion of one course in computer 
science.

Department's Position:

The Department of Education (Department) supports the intent of SB 971 and respectfully offers 
comments.

The Department is committed to equitable and expanded access to computer science learning 
opportunities for all students. A critical element of this forward momentum is to advance 
innovation and engagement across instruction while embracing a shared response to the 
growing demand in Hawaii’s computing jobs.

This proposal to award scholarships to aspiring teacher candidates serves to boost interest and  
heighten the importance of computer science skills, knowledge, and dispositions.

The Department is appreciative of the budgetary appropriation included in this measure to 
incentivize the advancement and access to computer science offerings beginning in the school  
year 2019-2020 provided that its passage does not replace or adversely impact priorities as 
indicated in our Board of Education approved the budget.

As this proposal includes the need for technical and operational considerations with institutions  
of higher education, we defer to the appropriate agency for additional comment.

Thank you for this opportunity to provide testimony on SB 971.
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The Hawaii State Department of Education seeks to advance the goals of the Strategic Plan 
which is focused on student success, staff success, and successful systems of support. This is 
achieved through targeted work around three impact strategies: school design, student voice, 
and teacher collaboration.  Detailed information is available at www.hawaiipublicschools.org.
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